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REVD GAIL WRITES...
Dear Friends,

February often feels like an "in-between" time. January has left us with its cold,
dark days, and although the first official day of spring isn’t until March 20th,
there’s a quiet sense of waiting in the air. The bulbs are stirring underground,
the daylight is creeping in earlier each morning, and the birds are beginning to
test their spring songs. Nature reminds us that life doesn’t stay still—it moves,
grows, and transforms, even in the "in-between" moments.

It’s tempting to rush ahead, to wish away these lingering days of winter in
anticipation of brighter, warmer ones. But there’s also something precious
about learning to pause and notice what is happening right here, right now.
There’s a quiet beauty to be found in February’s bare branches, frosty mornings,
and the first hint of green peeping through the soil.

How often do we live in these "in-between" times? Waiting for answers,
anticipating new beginnings, or even just hoping for the next step in life to
become clear. These seasons can feel uncertain or frustrating, but they can also
be rich with possibility. They are opportunities to pay attention, to be present,
and to discover what might otherwise go unnoticed.

The Bible often speaks of these "in-between" moments. The poet of Ecclesiastes
writes, “For everything there is a season, and a time for every matter under
heaven” (Ecclesiastes 3:1). That includes not only the obvious beginnings and
endings but also the moments in between—the spaces where we wait, reflect,
and prepare for what’s next.

Perhaps God is most present to us in these times, walking beside us, guiding us
gently, and reminding us to take in the beauty of the journey.

If you’re in an "in-between" season of life, I invite you to pause and explore what
it might mean to find God in those spaces. Whether in the big moments or the
quiet, hoping, and waiting, there’s always an invitation to discover that God is
with us—right here, right now.

With prayers and blessings
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As Revd Gail mentioned in the February Grapevine, we are using a study called
Act on Poverty from Church Action on Poverty. This study was co-authored by
them and other organizations (including the Methodist, Baptist, and United
Reform churches, Christian Aid, and the Trussel Foundation). In the course, we
hear the first-hand stories of those in poverty. It is a prompt to reflect on the
roots of poverty, explore how to act on poverty and pray for justice. We hope
that the study can be a way to make a difference for people who may have no
voice.

It’s a series of five group studies with easily accessible resources printed for a
small fee. At the end of the course, on Saturday, April 12th, at 18:00 in The Ark St
Laurence, we will have a shared meal to reflect on what we have learned and
discuss possible future actions.

The following have kindly said they will run groups:

Sue Phillips-Wardle and Roger Wardle – Mondays at 10:30 am on Mon 3rd
March, 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st contact sue@suephillips.org.uk

Alvechurch Baptist Church Thursdays 10:15 for 10:30 am starting 6th March
contact Revd Joey Redhead contact
joey.redhead@alvechurchbaptist.org.uk

Felicity Rixon at St Mary’s Catholic Church school Lane Wednesdays 09:45
for 10:00 am starting 12th March contact felicityrixon@hotmail.com

Graham Clark Thursday evening, 19:30 for 20:00 starting 6th March.
Contact clarkalvechurch@sky.com for details of the start date and venue.

Martin Allen Wednesdays - two options – 13:00 in the Tapestry Room St
Leonards Church Beoley and evening@ 19:00 in person or online depending
on people’s preferences. Starting 12th March. Contact
allnix@btinternet.com or 07788872738

Do feel free to contact them directly. For any other queries or information
contact Revd Martin – allnix@btinternet.com or 07788872738

LENT COURSE 2025:



 

You might not think about what it takes to keep St Laurence Church running day
to day. From electricity to heating, maintaining the churchyard to running
community events, it all costs money. So, how do we pay the bills?

The simple answer is: through generosity. Whether it’s a one-off gift or a regular
donation, every penny counts. For example, if someone gave just £2 a week—the
price of a cup of coffee—that would add up to over £100 in a year. Now imagine
if ten people did the same. Small, regular gifts like this can make a huge
difference.

If you’re able to Gift Aid your donation, even better! Gift Aid allows us to claim
an extra 25p from the government for every £1 you give, at no extra cost to you.
For those who prefer an easy and regular way to give, the Parish Giving Scheme
is available—just ask us for more details.

Some people prefer to support a specific area of the church’s work. Did you
know you can donate directly to funds like our General Fund (which pays for
everyday running costs), the Churchyard Fund, or even the Organ Fund?
Perhaps you’d like to support youth work, community outreach, or flowers in
church? Let us know if there’s something close to your heart, and we can make
sure your gift supports that area.

You might also consider leaving a financial gift in your will, ensuring the work of
St Laurence continues for future generations.

If you’d like to donate online, simply scan the QR codes included here to find the
relevant fund. If you’d like to talk about other ways to give, please contact the
church office.

Every donation, big or small, goes directly towards St Laurence’s ministry and
supporting the wider community. Thank you for helping us continue to be here
for everyone.
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HOW DOES ST LAURENCE 
KEEP THE LIGHTS ON?



SPONSOR A PIPE ON OUR ORGAN
 

As part of our campaign to raise money for 
essential works and upgrade our organ we are inviting you to, ‘Sponsor a pipe!’

You can sponsor a pipe in your own name, in remembrance of a loved one, or
why not even gift a pipe to someone, we can even print off a certificate if you
wish to give to them.
 

How to sponsor a pipe
Pop your £10 in an envelope with the name of the person you wish the pipe to
be sponsored to and we will do the rest. 
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HELPING ST LAURENCE KEEP THE LIGHTS ON?
 

All money donated to the churchyard fund will pay for
maintaining the space, this might include contractor
fees, tree care, servicing/replacing equipment and
supporting the natural habitat of the churchyard.

 

All money donated to the general fund pays for the day
to day running of the church. It literally pays for the bills,
e.g. lighting, heating, repairs, cleaning, church office, the
costs of outreach for our mission and ministry. 

 

We also have funding campaigns, like our organ fund. All
money donated to the organ fund will pay for essential
works that need doing on the organ. We haven’t yet
reached the amount we need to get the work done, and
we are busy arranging a fund raising event with
Alvechurch Middle School Choir and the Oakville Singers.
Ad of course our sponsor a pipe campaign is running
alongside this too. All money donated via any of these
means will be for our Organ Fund. 



Contacts for class and group regular events

Alvechurch Historical Society - Anne - 0121 445 5955
Karate - Chris 0756 4604613

Adult Irish dancing - donnagriffinacademy.com
Places of Welcome - Charlotte - 0121 447 7955

Wednesday Yoga and mediation - Sally - myyogamind.co.uk
Line Dancing - Bryan - 07975569065

Hillside WI - Pat - 0121 628 4121
Tots & Toddlers - Sarah- sarah100work@gmail.com

Move 2Bfit - Cliff- CliffHocoxfitness on Facebook
Mini-Athletics - Steph - www.miniathletics.com

Tango - Andy - andy.adamson@coolpilates.co.uk
AGSOD - Amy Greaves -amygreavesschoolofdance@gmail.com

What's on at 
The Ark  in February

Please note - Line dancing classes on Wednesdays  are now Full -
please call Bryan before attending to see if there are any new

spaces available for that session.
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What’s on at 
The Ark in February

Enrol Now for 2025 Dance Classes!
Mondays at The Ark 4pm - 6pm

Why choose us?
 Experienced, passionate instructors

 Fun, inclusive environment
 Opportunities for performances

Spaces are limited – secure your spot today!
 Call us at 07979408997

 Email: amygreavesschooldance@gmail.com
 Visit: www.amygreavesschoolofdance.com

http://www.amygreavesschoolofdance.com/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1IX_PBzhQXTjynSwPiw2ifY264bri7PQk7MqddthkwBAVoQjgAAtOIO74_aem_H21m3N9GsFDtKYx5fJcraw


SENIORS 
Suitable for yr6, yr7, yr8 

(Maybe yr9 depending on previous dance background)
12:15 - 12:45pm Contemporary

12:45 - 1:15pm Tap
1:15 - 1:45pm Ballet

1:45 - 2:15pm Commercial (Includes Jazz, Freestyle & Street)
2:15 - 2:45pm Acro & Cheer Senior/Adv

2:45 - 3:15pm Musical Theatre Senior/AdvPage  8

Coming to The Ark in March

  
 

Amy and the team have been so supportive with promoting our Ark events and
annual Heritage Day that takes place here St Laurence. It is with great pleasure that
we can now share that as well as the NEW Dance Circe class that started on the 6th
of January and run every Monday in term time 4pm - 6pm  , we will now be the venue

for AGSOD on Tuesdays and Saturdays .
Please see below

 Amy Greaves School Of Dance

DIDDY CLASS 
Suitable for Reception Class, yr1, yr2

4:15pm -5pm Ballet and Commercial Jazz with Becky
5pm - 6pm Musical Theatre

JUNIOR CLASS
Suitable for yr3, yr4, yr5

5pm- 6pm Musical Theatre
6pm - 6:45pm Ballet and Commercial Jazz with Becky

PARENT & TODDLER CLASS
8:25am - 8:55am Suitable from walking to pre school age

Tuesdays

Saturdays

DIDDY DANCE
Suitable for Reception Class, yr1, yr2

9:00-9:30am Ballet & Tap
9:30-9:35am Five minute change break

9:35 - 10:05am Commercial (Includes Jazz, Freestyle & Street)
10:05 - 10:35am Acro & Cheer

JUNIORS
Suitable for yr3, yr4, yr5

10:45 - 11:15am Tap & Ballet
11:15 - 11:45am Commercial (Includes Jazz, Freestyle & Street)

11:45 - 12:15pm Cheer & Acro
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What’s on at 
The Ark in February ...



Page  10



Page  11



Happy February, and welcome to the month we think about love and Valentine's Day!
It is a great month, and the focus on love is wonderful. I do hope you have known love
in your life. Love is big business with media and commercial attention. As an example,
a florist once mentioned to me that a huge slice of their income depended on the day!
Love is also essential when we think about faith.

It is hard to say something fresh or new about love, which is also true of our love for
God. We can all reflect on love and its parts. A love relationship can have the following
properties.

When we love, we may avoid getting what we deserve regarding our actions.
Thankfully my wife tolerates the things in my pockets that go through the washing
machine! Christians call that mercy.

In a love relationship, we often receive what we do not deserve and more than we
expect. We may feel fortunate when we receive love or something freely given,
especially if not earned. Christians call that grace.

The one who loves us may hold onto our hope when we have lost ours, too. Being in
love can allow us to borrow hope from the other person.

When another person loves us, we have opportunities to create something
extraordinary together. Love can also rescue us from things that are damaging to us.
Finding a human who expresses and does all those things is hard. Those who love us
are human and limited. We may also recognize our limitations and times when we are
not loving.

In Jesus, we meet someone who is rooted in being human. At the same time, He is
entirely God and shows us the heights and depths of love.

I recently came across a worship song that sums this up nicely: -
 

"My King is known by mercy.
 My King is known by grace.
 For the hope in his name
 And a power that saves.

 My King is known by the cross
 My King is known by an empty grave.

 Oh, in all that he does
 My King is known by love."

(My King is known by Love – The Crabb Family)

Happy month of love.
Revd Martin
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REVD MARTIN ALLEN WRITES...



JOIN US FOR THE SWOP SHOP
We’re excited to invite you to the Swap Shop—a fun, free event where you can
bring along preloved items and swap them for something new-to-you! Whether
it’s clothes, toys, books, or household goods, this is a wonderful opportunity to
declutter, discover hidden treasures, and support sustainability.
No items to swap? No problem! Everything will also be available for purchase at
fair prices, with proceeds supporting the mission and work of St Laurence
Church. Refreshments, including delicious cakes, will be on sale.
Come along, enjoy the community spirit, and make a positive impact—one swap
at a time! For more details, contact Charlotte in the church office.
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ST LAURENCE CHURCH DIARY
FEBRUARY 2025
What's going at St Laurence Church, The Ark and Alvechurch Community

A BCP Service of Holy Communion
St Leonard's Church, Beoley               Thursday 6th February 10am

Family Worship with Holy Communion and Ark Time                                
                                                                  Sunday 2nd February 9:15am

Places of Welcome            Wednesday 5th February 10.00am - 12pm

Open Church                      Wednesday 12th February 10.00am -12pm

Ark Tots and Toddlers                         Thursday 6th February 9.30am

Open Church                       Wednesday 5th February 10.00am -12pm
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Morning Worship                                   Sunday 2nd February 11.15am

Celebration of Holy Communion           Sunday 9th February, 11.15am

Being With Course                    Upper Room, The Ark
                                               Monday 3rd February 7pm

Places of Welcome         Wednesday 12th February  10.00am - 12pm

Being With Course             Gathering on Zoom
                                              Wednesday 5th February 7pm

Family Worship with Ark Time               Sunday 9th February 9:15am

Being With Course                   Upper Room, The Ark
                                             Monday 10th February 7pm

Swop Shop                                      Sunday 2nd February 12pm - 3pm



ST LAURENCE CHURCH DIARY
FEBRUARY 2025
What's going at St Laurence Church, The Ark and Alvechurch Community
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Morning Worship                                  Sunday 16th February 11.15am

Café Church,  breakfast pastries served from 8:45am                               
                                                                 Sunday 16th February 9:15am 

Open Church                     Wednesday 19th February 10.00am -12pm

Places of Welcome         Wednesday 19th February 10.00am - 12pm

Movie Monday                                        Thursday 17th February 10.am

Family Worship with Ark Time                                                    
                                                               Sunday 23rd February 9:15am

Healing Eucharist                                Sunday 23rd February, 11.15am

Open Church                    Wednesday 26th February 10.00am -12pm

Places of Welcome         Wednesday 26th February 10.00am - 12pm

A BCP Service of Holy Communion
St Laurence Church, Alvechurch     Wednesday 19th January 10am

Ark Tots and Toddlers                      Thursday 27th February 9.30am

Being With Course           Gathering on Zoom
                                            Wednesday 12th February 7pm

Ark Tots and Toddlers                       Thursday 13th February 9.30am
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If you are able to help with refreshments on the day please contact the
office and speak with Charlotte 0121 447 7955

admin@thearkalvechurch.co.uk

Movie Mondays are back !
We are happy to say that after the great sucess earlier in the year
we will be showing a movie on the screens in St Laurence Church
during February half term.

Film suggestions are welcome , 
please send any suggestions to Charlotte  
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If you’re flicking through this February edition of the magazine and wondering
why there’s no mention of Lent or Easter, you’re not alone! Most years, we’d
already be preparing for Pancake Day, Ash Wednesday, and the journey of
Lent. This year, however, these dates are much later. Shrove Tuesday (or
Pancake Day) falls on 4th March, Ash Wednesday on 5th March, and Easter
Day isn’t until 20th April.

So, why does the date for Easter move around? The answer is tied to the
cycles of the moon, a tradition that dates back centuries. Easter is celebrated
on the first Sunday after the first full moon following the spring equinox. This
means Easter can be as early as 22nd March or as late as 25th April, depending
on the phases of the moon.

The spring equinox is a day in March when day and night are roughly equal in
length. From this date, we look for the next full moon. The Sunday after that
full moon is Easter. This method of calculating Easter has been in place since
the 4th century and links Easter to the Jewish Passover, which is also set by
the lunar calendar.

Why the connection to Passover? The events of Easter—the crucifixion and
resurrection of Jesus—occurred during Passover. The early church wanted to
honour this link by using a similar way of setting the date.

It might seem complicated, but it means the timing of Easter reflects the
rhythms of creation, a reminder that faith is connected to the natural world
around us.

This year, we’ll have plenty of time to prepare for Lent, which begins on Ash
Wednesday, 5th March. So, enjoy February’s slightly slower pace, and look
forward to the richness of the Easter season when it finally arrives in April!

If you’d like to learn more about Lent or join us for any of our services and
events, keep an eye out for March’s magazine or visit our church website. 

We’d love to see you.

WHY DOES THE DATE OF EASTER
CHANGE EVERY YEAR?
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Prayer is a timeless expression of faith and hope, a bridge between
the human heart and the divine. In its quiet moments, it whispers our

deepest desires, fears, and gratitude. It reminds us of our
vulnerability and our strength, inviting us to seek solace and

guidance in the sacred. 

We pray for the half term break, that our children and teachers may know rest.

We pray for Youth at The Lounge, giving thanks for those who lead the groups
and plan interesting and exciting things to do.

We pray for all who are struggling at this time, whether in body, mind or spirit.
We pray that know that they are deeply loved by God and by this community.

We pray for new arrivals, for people who have just moved to the area, we pray
that they will know the welcome and support of church and community.

We pray for all who live on ....... School Lane, Red Lion Street and Latimer Road.

Praying for Alvechurch

ALVECHURCH VILLAGE SOCIETY 
EVENTS

Wednesday February 12th at the Village Hall, 7.30pm

Film Night
‘The Shamrock Spitfire’

The story of one of the most celebrated fighter aces of World War II
Filmed locally, written & directed by local folk

WALKS
Sunday Feb 2nd 2pm

A Winter Walk
Meet at The Crown, Withybed B48 7PN

Sunday March 2nd 2pm
The Barnt Green Loop

Meet at The Crown, Withybed B48 7PN

For further information and membership see the AVS website:
www.alvechurchvs.org
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Hillside WI

Only half of our members ventured out on an icy evening for the
January meeting. The group discussed the resolutions we will vote on
next month and send the results to the Worcestershire Federation.
After very welcome tea and cakes a silent auction was held. There
were plenty of items to bid for and everything was sold. It was good
for members to have a chance to get together and find out how
Christmas was spent and who avoided the nasty bug that affected so
many people.

Our next meeting on 5th February is indoor Kurling. Some will play for
fun while others will show their competitive streak. It is at Alvechurch
guaranteed to keep us warm whatever the weather.
New members are always welcome.

Follow us on Facebook at Hillside or contact Marian Clemons on
07586354826 for further information
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